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WHAT:
WHERE:
WHEN:

Inclinometer Installation  
West 19th Street, Weehawken 
August 4 - 22, 2025

   7:00 AM to 3:30 PM (Weekdays) 

Beginning the week of August 4, Schiavone Lane Dragados JV (SLDJV) will be installing a ground monitoring 

device known as an inclinometer on the paper street extension of W. 19th Street in Weehawken. Inclinometers are 

used to monitor ground movement and help verify the ongoing safety of nearby areas during underground

construction activities. 

The equipment will be installed using a small mobile drill rig, and the work involves drilling a narrow hole 

approximately 50 feet deep. Once installed, the inclinometer will remain in place for ongoing readings throughout 

the project. 

What to Expect: 

• Installation work is expected to take up to 3 days, with the broader notice period allowing flexibility for

weather, equipment availability, and coordination with other work.

• A single drill rig will be used.

• No traffic or parking impacts are expected.

• Noise levels will be monitored continuously, and necessary corrective action will take place if exceedances

occur.

 

 

Questions or Concerns? 

24/7 Hotline: 1-800-444-1050 Email: PalisadesTunnel@gatewayprogram.org 

General Project Overview – The Palisades Tunnel Project will use tunnel boring machines (TBMs) to excavate two parallel tunnels—
measuring approximately 5,100 feet long with an inside diameter of 25 feet—through the rock formations of the Palisades.  The project 
also involves building the new Hudson County Shaft, which will be used to remove the TBMs when digging is complete. The project 
contractor is Schiavone Dragados Lane Joint Venture (SLDJV). 
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